

CHARLWOOD PARISH COUNCIL
COUNCIL MEETING
16 JUNE 2025
7.30pm to 8.25pm

	Councillors (Cllrs) present:
1. Cllr Sue Bloom (SB)
2. Cllr Carolyn Evans (CE)
3. Cllr Walter Hill (WH)
4. Cllr Angela Rawlinson (AR)
5. Cllr Trevor Stacey (TS) Chair
6. Cllr Angela Tyson-Davies (ATD)

	Apologies:
1. Cllr Sue Crofts (SC)
2. Cllr D McCorquodale (DMc)
3. Cllr Lisa Scott (LS) 


	
In Attendance
Claire Minter (CM) Locum Clerk
Lisa Miles (LM) Clerk/RFO
Helen Hill, Assistance Clerk (HH)
Cllr Kirstie Harvard (KH)
4 residents
Apologies




	Ref
	Agenda item
	Who

	25/06-001
	To receive apologies for Absence
	

	
	TS welcomed Councillors and residents to the meeting.

Apologies for absence were received and approved from DMc due to last minute family circumstance, LS due to illness and SC for ongoing family issue. Councillors also agreed to extend an extension to receive and approve apologies for absence for SC until September 2025.

	

	25/06-002
	Declarations of Interest and dispensations
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	

	25/06-003
	Public Notices
	

	
	· [bookmark: _heading=h.n6ij5teynvqz]Planning working Group – Tuesday 1 July – 7.30pm, Charlwood Pavillion
· Services & Amenities Committee Meeting – Wednesday 2 July -6pm, Charlwood Pavilion   
· Parish Council Meeting – Monday 21 July - 7.30pm, Hookwood Memorial Hall
· [bookmark: _heading=h.4cae2131cwpp]Period for exercise of public rights to review the unaudited annual governance and accountability return and accounts for the financial year ending 31 March 2025 will be confirmed. 

Councillors noted and approved the new meeting date for September – 22 September at 7.30pm

Action
· Clerk to update meeting date for September. 

	













LM

	25/06-004
	Public Session (a maximum of 15 minutes)
	

	A





B
	A resident queried whether the status of Green Lane would be changing from a Byway Open to All Traffic (BOAT) as since the closures of Russ Hill it had been used regularly by 4 x 4's for which it was really not suitable for. 
TS confirmed this had been raised before and SCC, who are responsible for the road, confirmed it is already listed as a road.
The resident who arranged the Charlwood event on 14 June asked if the pavilion and Recreation Ground could have a full risk assessment undertaken as she would like to hold a bigger event in 2026. TS noted this and confirmed works would be undertaken. TS thanked the resident for arranging the event. 

The resident advised that she had to pay MVDC for license fees and had been led to believe that the Recreation Ground belonged to MVDC. It was agreed the resident and TS would share emails and liaise with MVDC.

Action
· TS/ resident to liaise with MVDC re fees paid for community event on 14/6/25
	

















TS


	25/06-005
	Acceptance of Last Minutes of full council meeting
	

	
	The minutes were approved and recorded as a true and accurate record of the annual council meeting on 19 May 2025. 

	

	25/06-006
	Planning Highways and Environment
	

	A



B



C




	Minutes
Councillors approved the actions from planning meeting on 03/06/25.

LGW DCO
Councillors noted the response to Inspector for LGW DCO had been submitted – see appendix A

Neighbourhood Plan (NHP)
Councillors reviewed the latest situation with the draft neighbourhood plan (NHP) having received feedback from a local Town Planner. CM explained the feedback received and confirmed further work was needed on the plan. Councillors noted this and confirmed they were still undecided as to whether to adopt a policy only or designated site plan and needed to understand the full benefits. 

Standing Orders were suspended.
A resident advised that the maps for Charlwood were inaccurate as they did not show a lamppost on Perrylands. Council noted this. 
Standing Orders were resumed.

CM advised that central government announced w/c 9/6/25 there will be no further grant funding or technical support from them for neighbourhood planning which questions whether government has changed its mind about the role and status of neighbourhood plans. 

Councillors agreed it was important to have a full understanding of developments and the progress of the CPC plan to date and seek professional guidance to take the project forward. It was imperative they made informed decisions because adopting a NHP provided additional CIL funding (25% rather than 15%) which was especially important for the local community with the potential large development approved for Hookwood. It was agreed to arrange a meeting with SALC planning advisor to hold a session for full council. Open to the public, up to a spend of £500 + VAT. 
TS stated that it appeared works for the neighbourhood plan had now fallen within the remit of the planning working party. Councillors agreed to review this after the meeting with the consultant. 

Action
· CM/ TS to arrange for SALC planning advisor to provide a session on NHP and publicise for resident attendance.
· Councillors to review whether NHP development falls within planning working party or a separate group after consultant meeting.

	







































TS


All

	25/06/007
	Services and Amenities 
	

	A



B
I



II


III





IV




V







VI






VII



VIII


IX




X



XI




















	[bookmark: _heading=h.4yhz7zhslog7]Minutes
Councillors approved and signed the minutes of the meeting held on 04/06/25 and agreed the actions contained within.

SandA Updates since SandA meeting
Councillors noted and approved the disposal of old and purchase of new fridge for the pavilion at a cost £166.66 + £33.33 VAT = £199.99.

Councillors noted the trees at the Withey were tidied up on 10/6/25 – cost £2,120 + VAT.

Councillors noted the football goals at the Withey have badly corroded metal at the bottom of the frames and agreed for quotes to be obtained for replacement. CM advised MVDC parks team had advised they had submitted a strategic CIL bid for improvements to this area of The Withey. 

Councillors noted there is an old bench on the Reigate Road in Hookwood, which is not on the CPC asset list, which has a missing leg. Council agreed to agree to obtain estimates for repair or removal and replacement. 

Councillors noted that the strimming is slowly wearing and damaging the bottom of play equipment. CM has contacted the Contractor to ask to take care. They have confirmed they will speak with operatives to be more careful but said it is hard and suggested to use weedkiller as an alternative. Councillors discussed assorted options as a solution, but agreed for use of weedkiller as it was important to protect the play equipment.

Councillors noted and approved that TS had entered the mower into the farm auction with a reserve price. However, if in the interim, Ifield CC take up the offer of being able to purchase and pay in quarterly instalments over 24 months then it will be withdrawn. There was also someone else who had expressed interest. TS was also trying to sell the strimmer and hedge trimmer.

TS advised there was a Quooker tap, still in its new box, which could not be used at the pavilion due to H&S reasons. Councillors agreed for TS to try to sell it. 

Councillors noted Cowley Group are booked in for 24/6/25 to upgrade the hot water system in the pavilion.

The Sand banding and additional spiking costs have been received which was just over £9,500. Councillors agreed for TS/CM to invite Grasstex to attend the July council meeting to provide full detail of pitch maintenance to Councillors. 

TS had agreed with Fairalls in Hookwood that they would store sandbags for Hookwood at the front of their store. TS had asked HH to liaise with MVDC to obtain more as CPC were low on stock. 

TS updated Council with the Povey Cross VAS sign having met with SCC. The unit on Povey Cross road cannot be moved across the road without having a new pole installed, but as there are lamp posts in place these could be used and a new Roundel VAS sign to be purchased that would run off the lamp post power. The existing unit would then be removed and could be re-sited to Mill Lane. CPC could arrange the installation of a new post; this would be fitted about one metre from the Telegraph Pole and allow the units to be reversed sometimes to work in both directions. TS and SCC Officer also looked at Horley Road - there is a very new post in place opposite the airport parking place that can be used. SCC Officer has a spare battery-operated unit that could be fitted there. Councillors agreed to this with TS assisting the officer to fit the VAS sign on 20/6/25 and to obtain costs for new VAS sign for other locations.

Action
· TS to obtain estimates for replacement posts for football goals in The Withey – and to reach out to MVDC re their bid for strategic CIL funding.
· TS to obtain estimates for repairing or replacing bench in Hookwood.
· CM to advise contractor to use weedkiller around posts of play equipment and goals. 
· TS to enter mower into farm sale or find alternative for selling.
· TS to sell Quooker tap.
· TS/HH to arrange for sandbags to be delivered to Fairalls.
· TS to invite Grasstex to July council meeting.
· TS to arrange installation of VAS in Hookwood and obtain costs for different model.

	







































































TS

TS

CM
TS
TS
TS/HH
TS

TS

	25/06-008
	Finance Matters
	

	A



B
I






ii









iii









	Approved payments
TS advised that the accounts for May 25 were not finalised, and the list of payments was still being collated. 
[bookmark: _heading=h.rzm0vc8a1xlj]
Internal Audit Review
TS advised the internal audit review had been conducted on 12/6/25. Councillors noted the report which had been shared with Council. 
Councillors noted there were issues to report and to be worked through – some needed immediate attention and others to be implemented during financial year 2025/226.

TS also explained the and end of year accounts have also been reviewed by the Internal Auditor on 12/6/25. Unfortunately, as the locum RFO had left CPC, there were discrepancies which could not be found or information answered. TS had spent many hours working on this over the weekend. TS advised the signing and approval of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) Parts 2 and 3 were not completed and he would need to call an EGM to have these signed off. Councillors noted and approved the date for the EGM as 23/6/25, 7pm at Charlwood Pavilion.

J Tyrell had offered her services to assist with the CPC finances and Council had already approved hours for this. Councillors approved an additional 20 hours to ensure the finance matters were resolved. 

Action
· TS/ JT to finalise the 2024/25 accounts and prepare the Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) Parts 2 and 3  
· Councillors to attend EGM on 23/6/25, 7pm to sign off Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) Parts 2 and 3  

	

























TS/JT

All

	25/06-009
	Staffing and Vacancy Update
	

	A







B







C




D


















E










F






G
	New Clerk / RFO
Councillors noted Lisa Miles has been recruited on payroll from 10/6/25 as Clerk/ RFO and will be working ‘bank’ hours until 14 July 2025 when she will then work 30 hours per week. Lisa will work flexible hours until September when her core hours will then be Tues, Weds, Thurs, midday to 5pm making up remaining hours with council meetings and other times/ days. 

Laptop
Councillors noted and approved a new laptop had been ordered at a cost of £416.66 together with annual maintenance plan – cost £99.96 per annum.
Councillors noted and approved the purchase of a printer Epson Eco tank - £233.32 which comes with a full tank of ink which will last average user one year. 

Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC)
Councillors noted and approved new Clerk has been registered as a member of SLCC at a cost of annual membership £250 and joining fee of £15 - £255.

Training
Council noted and approved for the new Clerk / RFO to attend the Mulberry New Clerks Training Programme Q2 2025 - 5 sessions at a cost of £200.
· Working Together: Understanding the Roles & Responsibilities of the Clerk, Chair & Councillors
Tuesday 15th July 2025 –10:30am (2 hours)
· Mastering Meetings: Agendas, Clerking & Taking Minutes
Friday 1st August 2025 –10:30am (1.5 hours)
· Co-option, Elections & Annual Meetings: Navigating Council Procedures
Wednesday 20th August 2025 –10:30am (2 hours)
· Essential Council Policies: Standing Orders, Financial Regulations & Code of Conduct
Thursday 11th September 2025 –10:30am (1.5 hours)
· Council Finance Essentials: Budgeting, Precepts & AGAR Explained
Tuesday 23rd September 2025 –10:30am (1.5 hours)

Workload/ Projects
Councillors agreed not to start any new projects involving the Clerk/RFO in Summer 2025 until at least end of September – unless an emergency. This would allow the Clerk to undergo training and settle herself in to understand the role, continue with work already underway and carry out setting up 2025/26 accounts and potentially reclaiming VAT which was a priority.

TS requested that Councillors direct any questions to him via email or telephone so he could help to assist LM. 

Locum Clerk
Councillors noted the locum Clerk, C Minter, would no longer be on payroll from 30/06/25. Councillors agreed for LM to receive guidance and training as required from C Minter at existing rate and C Minter would invoice CPC directly. AR thanked CM for her time and efforts and Councillors agreed. 

Archive Cupboard
TS advised that CPC need to benefit from the use of the archive cupboard and advised he had collected files from the previous Clerk. SB agreed to assist TS to sort through these and file accordingly. 

Action 
· LM to attend training.
· Council to ensure no new projects to be started to enable new Clerk/ RFO to get settled and to direct queries to TS.
· CM to assist LM in handover and training.
· SB/TS to sort Council papers for filing.
.
	































































LM

All
CM/LM
SB/TS

	25/06-010
	Community Updates
	

	A















B



C




	Community Event 14/6/25
TS thanked the resident again for a lovely day and successful event which was well attended. The resident advised the event had made circa £4.5k/ 5k profit which would all be going to renovations for the parish hall. The event was self-funding due to the sale of stall pitches which covered purchase of the new bunting. The raffle itself gained £1k.

Council agreed a new risk assessment was to be prepared for the Recreation Ground and pavilion and it was imperative that Martyn’s Law was clearly understood due to the high numbers hoped for in 2026.

The date for 2026 event was agreed as 13 June 2026. 


Councillor Surgery
TS advised he would liaise with Councillors to set up a Councillor surgery.

Parish Pump
Revd Sue Lepp had reached out to ask CPC to assist with council version of the Parish Pump. TS will follow up on this.

Action
· TS/LM to review and prepare risk assessments for the pavilion and Recreation Ground – an option could be to use an outside Contractor.
· TS to propose dates for Cllr Surgery and share with all.
· TS to liaise with Rev Sue Lepp re article.

	

























TS/LM

TS/ALL
TS

	25/06-011
	Local Government Reorganisation/ Devolution
	

	
	Standing Orders were suspended. 
Cllr KH advised Mole Valley District Council, together with Elmbridge Borough Council, supported the County Council's submission to Government for a two unitary model of local government in Surrey. The other Districts and Boroughs submitted their own proposal for a three unitary model, and Reigate and Banstead Borough Council with Crawley Borough Council submitted a proposal for an alternative. 

The expectation is that the Government will commence a statutory consultation on the proposals to launch in June run for 8 weeks. 
It is anticipated that once the Government has analysed the responses, they will begin preparing secondary legislation and transitional arrangements. This will be in late September early October. It is at this point we are likely to gain an understanding of the government's direction of travel in terms of the new model for local government in Surrey. However, it must be kept in mind that the formal decision, which is an Order (Structural Changes), is unlikely to be made until March 2026. 

MVDC and Elmbridge Borough Council continue to work closely with Surrey County Council and the other District and Boroughs. 

There will only be one set of elections for the shadow council in May 2026. These Councillors then automatically make up the new unitary when it goes live on 1 April 2027. 

CM advised that it was confirmed at the MVDC Clerks forum that MVDC is committed to undertake a Community Governance Review (CGR) which will be going to Full Council on 15 July. Once agreed, the Council will undertake a consultation which will include questions like whether the existing parish council boundaries reflect the local communities, whether there should be any changes, and whether new town and parish councils should be created.

Cllr KH confirmed she was attending a meeting on 17/6/25 to review next steps.

Standing Orders were resumed.

Council noted the update.
	

	25/06-012
	Meeting/ Training reports from Representatives
	

	
	TS advised he has been unable to attend the Chair training meeting. 

SB confirmed Code of Conduct training was taking place at MVDC on 17/6/25.

Action
· Councillors to attend MVDC Code of Conduct training 17/6/25
	





All


	25/06-013
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk advised the following correspondence had been received in May June 2025: - 
a. [bookmark: _heading=h.fpzkyiosxzmh]22/05/25 - Surrey County council 1.2 million tree strategy - trees for your site!
b. 27/05/25 - Save West of Ifield - May newsletter.
c. 27/05/25 - Pudding Wood Scheme
d. [bookmark: _heading=h.fs9iaacsf0k6]29/05/25 - Net Zero Fund Open - Closes Wednesday 25 June 2025
e. 29/05/25 - BRTA AGM and Public Meeting Guildford 1
f. 30/5/25 - New London Gatwick CEO
g. 30/05/25 - NHRA Newsletter May 2025
h. 02/06/25 – SALC - Local Council Clerk Week 7th-14th June - Thank you! 
i. 02/06/25 – Ifield West Cynical and Aggressive Homes England
j. 03/06/25 - Thank you from Kent Surrey Sussex Air Ambulance Charity for £200 donation.
k. 06/06/25 – Surrey Nature partnership
l. 07/06/25 – Thank you from Parish Hall for flowers.
m. 10/06/25 – Resident enquiry about car park consultancy costs
n. 11/06/25 – GACC newsletter and notice of AGM 26/6/25 – 7.30pm
o. 11/06/25 – GATCOM away day invite – 17/11/25
p. Various - GATCOM bulletin
q. Various - In the Know Police bulletins.
r. Various - MVDC updates and leader statements

Councillors noted the correspondence and agreed no action was required.

	

	25/06- 014
	Locum Clerk Update
	

	
	CM provided an update on all previous actions from the last council meeting - see Appendix B

CM confirmed there were no other matters to raise which had not been included within the agenda.

CM advised in her final week she would prepare the minutes from the June council meeting, prepare agendas for EGM, planning and SandA meetings, collate as much information for the new website, review Internal Audit report and send policies not reviewed at that meeting. She would also try to assist with the financial side to finalise May account balances and payments and try to also cover April 25 payment in preparation for new Clerk to input into new 2025/26 accounts. 
	

	25/06-015
	Urgent Matters
	

	A








B


C



D




	Standing Orders were suspended
.
A resident asked for clarity on why weedkiller needed to be used and asked if it would be animal and child friendly. TS gave an explanation and confirmed it was a CPC professional contractor who would be carrying out the works so would have legal guidelines to adhere to.

Standing Orders were resumed.

TS advised he had asked the Contractor to cut the hedge at the Recreation Ground for the SSIEB, noting protection of bird nesting. 

TS had also reached out to Clarion Housing regarding Wickens Orchard as the wildflower areas just had long grass and no wildflowers. It was also important to maintain sight lines for drivers. 

Residents had raised that the Black Ditch path from Ifield Road to the Half Moon pub and also the path leading from Swan Lane, opposite the school to Rosemary Lane was overgrown. Cllr H Clack had asked TS to obtain a cost for it to be cut, and she would look to reimburse from her member’s allowance. 

TS advised that no further urgent matters had been bought to the Councils attention so declared the meeting closed.

Action
· TS to arrange hedge cutting of Recreation Ground
· TS to obtain update on Wickens Orchard from Clarion Housing
· TS/HH to obtain costs for Black Ditch Park clearance and advise Cllr Clack

	
























TS
TS

TS/HH
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APPENDIX A - CHARLWOOD PARISH COUNCIL COMMENT ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS FROM MEETING 3/6/25

	[bookmark: _heading=h.46rmu2fftpik]Ref 
	Date 
	Address 
	Proposal 
	Parish Council Decision 

	MO/2025/0847/AC
Link

	14/05/25
	Happy Acres, Russ Hill, Charlwood, Horley, RH6 0EL
	Discharge of conditions 6, 7 and 12 of planning permission MO/2022/0890 for the demolition of existing bungalow and erection of a replacement part single, part two storey detached dwelling, to include new driveway.
	With regard to the Part O assessment, it was noted that the design has not taken the best advantage of natural resource with such a large area of standard glass window to the southeast it will overheat and overcool. 
SAP: The design would benefit from overhanging eves and installation of an air-to-air Air Source Heat Pump rather than MVHR.



	MO/2025/0870/PLAH
Link

	19/05/25
	Woodside, Charlwood Road, Charlwood, Horley, RH6 0AJ
	Erection of a roof extension to accommodate 3. No new rear dormers, ridge height increased 680mm, existing porch demolished and new porch erected
	No Comment



CPC Response to LGW DCO
Charlwood Parish borders Gatwick airport on two sides, hence our residents are impacted directly and, in many ways, some of which are not felt by others, and we hope you will accept our request that you REFUSE the application.

The Parish Council does not feel the proposal will bring benefits that would outweigh the damage that would be caused. 

It is widely acknowledged that airport expansion:
1. takes tourism money out of the country to a greater extent than which is brought in.
2. increases cost to the NHS and economy due to ill health from respiratory, oncological, cardio-vascular, and other pollution-induced illnesses.
3. is incompatible with our urgent need to reach net zero. The longer we take to reduce our emissions, the higher the level of future damage will be and the higher the cost. This increase is exponential not linear. 
4. there is no identified way to mitigate the external air pollution that our residents will be forced to breathe outside of their homes.
5. following the approval of London City Airport to increase the number of business flights, there is now an even further reduction in business travel demand from Gatwick.
6. the compensation for local residents for increased noise and disruption to daily life s woefully inadequate
7. The Parish Council does not believe there is sufficient capacity on the rail network to enable a 54% passenger travel mode. We draw your attention to the detailed explanation in the objections from Salfords and Sidlow Parish Council. 
8. Gatwick appears to be single counting car journeys but double counting journeys by bike. The 54% does not appear to be achievable and should be required to be on-going.

If the application were to be approved, we require the following conditions:

1. Ten percent of additional road traffic is expected to travel through our Parish, our rural roads will become more dangerous for cyclists and there are many roads without pavements. Therefore a £5m fund for local non-private-vehicular route infrastructure  e.g. addition of pavements where suitable, for surfacing of path and bridlepath networks and bus stop installation to make them usable in all weather. Without improvements and upgrades we anticipate a reduction in active transport use due to increased road danger. In order to prevent this reduction in active transport. Justification for this sum was provided to the ExA upon their request and no additional query was raised, so we expect this request is approved. 

2. building of a sewage treatment facility on site. It is common local knowledge, and available from any internet search engine that Horley Sewage Treatment Works (where the effluent from part of Gatwick airport is taken) is unable to cope with the current level of sewage the site receives. In rainy periods, it overtops untreated sewage effluent on to the public highway, in to homes and gardens, public footpath and public recreational area several times each winter. The site has been on national news including just this week. Our MP, Chris Coghlan, is involved in supporting residents.

3. an overhaul of the noise envelopes including for residents impacted by ground noise, and provision of A2A ASHP and triple glazing for a far wider area. We acknowledge there is an improved offer, however, this does not cover a sufficient area and misses a significant number of Hookwood households - it is requested that this envelope be widened to the north to cover properties as far north as the Hookwood Roundabout. 

4. in line with point three above, provision of A2A ASHP will provide air purifications to resolve internal air quality issues.

5. compensation equivalent to the cost of house sale, legal fees, and removals etc. and loss of property value plus 20%, for residents who feel they can no longer live in the area and feel forced to move away.

6. The compulsory purchase of the highway section from Longbridge Roundabout to South Terminal is unacceptable. This is a vital section of SAFE shared use infrastructure that enables shift workers and commuters to reach Gatwick and the train station (transport hub to London) during the hours of darkness. This stretch requires upgrading to bring it to lyt 1/20 or similar standard It would not be safe for people to use the proposed route though Riverside Park, so the meeting of the 54% active transport will not be achievable. 

7. it is not acceptable to expect pedestrians and cyclists to cross the road at the major traffic roundabout at North Terminal. This needs a signalised crossing, and they will be crossing multiple lanes of fast-moving traffic.

8. the active transport route via North Terminal and Povey Cross must be formalised in order to link with the A217 shared use path to Westvale Park and Reigate

9. Appropriate funds to be provided by Gatwick for the local area rail network to enable expansion of Croydon stations to accommodate twelve carriage trains and upgrade of signalling. 'Premium' pricing on the Gatwick Express should be addressed in order to free up unused capacity. 
APPENDIX B – ACTION LIST FROM MAY COUNCIL MEETING

	[bookmark: _heading=h.c3pjzo4w5ue]Ref
	Date
	Action
	Who
	Update
	Complete

	25/05-05
	19/05/25
	CM to agree which Councillors to speak to Charlwood village hall to arrange for posters to be included on the noticeboard.
	CM
	SB contacted
	Closed

	25/05-05
	19/05/25
	SandA Committee to reconsider start time for meetings
	S&A
	To be agreed at SandA on 4/6
	Closed

	25/05-10
	19/05/25
	Locum Clerk to arrange for completed application to SLCC for new Clerk once recruited.
	CM
	Membership complete
	Closed

	25/05-11
	19/05/25
	LS to prepare response for LGW DCO to submit to Inspector based on input from GACC advisory note.
	LS
	Response submitted – 9/6/25
	Closed

	25/05-11
	19/05/25
	ATD/TS to provide road details with photos and action required for pavement improvements in Charlwood.
	ATD/TS
	
	

	25/05-11
	19/05/25
	LS to provide road details with photos and action required for pavement improvements in Hookwood.
	LS
	
	

	25/05-11
	19/05/25
	All to review the NHP and reach out to LS if detailed review is required and feedback comment accordingly.
	All
	Agenda item
	Closed

	25/05-12
	19/05/25
	CM to circulate Power Pitch survey to members of the SandA Committee to agree action and outcome to take forward.
	CM
	Paper circulated. Agenda item for SandA on 4/6/25
	Closed

	25/05-12
	19/05/25
	CM to request further information from Stripe Consulting to better understand feasibility options and pre application advice meeting.
	CM
	Confirmed at SandA on 4/6/25
	Closed

	25/05-12
	19/05/25
	CM to appoint TrueEye to extend the original levels survey for a fee of £1,450. 
	CM
	TrueEye appointed
	Closed

	25/05-12
	19/05/25
	TS/CM to purchase lockbox and arrange sign installation for pavilion users on toilet emergency.
	TS/CM
	
	

	25/05-12
	19/05/25
	TS/CM to look to install emergency pull cord for external toilet.
	TS/CM
	
	

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to arrange for payments to be made according to the finance schedule.
	LB
	Payments made weekly
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	Staffing committee to review Locum Clerk hours and agree process for additional hours worked.
	Staff
	Covered in staffing committee
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	CM to arrange a Finance Committee meeting to review reserves.
	CM
	Meeting scheduled 3/6/25
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to open a new bank account with Hinkley and Rugby Building Society and transfer £80,000.
	LB
	Account opened and funds transferred
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to finalise asset list for end-of-year audit accounts.
	LB
	Asset list completed
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to pay council insurance.
	LB
	Insurance paid
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to prepare payments according to new processing.
	LB
	Payments made weekly
	Closed

	25/05-13
	19/05/25
	LB to notify Kent Surrey and Sussex Air Ambulance service of council decision on grant payment and make donation.
	LB
	Payment made
	Closed

	25/05-14
	19/05/25
	CM to arrange for a new laptop for new Clerk/ RFO up to cost of £500 pa with monthly maintenance plan.
	CM
	Info on file when new Clerk recruited. Purchase underway
	Closed

	25/05-14
	19/05/25
	CM to arrange for deputy Clerk to receive laptop when new Clerk joins.
	CM
	Ordered
	Closed

	25/05-14
	19/05/25
	CM to arrange for new user login with Microshade- quarterly fee £169.44 for deputy Clerk.
	CM
	Transfer existing to Assistant Clerk
	Closed

	25/05-14
	19/05/25
	CM to explore options and costs for coloured printer
	CM
	Ordered
	Closed

	25/05-15
	19/05/25
	LS to continue to look after hedging whip trees.
	LS
	Ongoing
	

	25/05-15
	19/05/25
	SandA to consider repairing Chestnut fence.
	S&A
	
	

	25/05-18
	19/05/25
	CM to set up new ‘.gov.uk’ email addresses set up through Microshade VSM 
	CM
	Confirmation and emails being set up
	Ongoing

	25/05-18
	19/05/25
	CM to arrange training for Councillors who are unable to set up their own email address.
	CM
	
	

	25/05-18
	19/05/25
	CM to set up the VSM Share system to enable Councillors to access documents as required.
	CM
	Confirmation and emails being set up
	Ongoing

	25/05-18
	19/05/25
	CM to provide DMc with Microshade contact details 
	CM
	Information shared
	Closed

	25/05-18
	19/05/25
	All to delete old records and unnecessary emails
	ALL
	Ongoing
	Ongoing

	25/05-19
	19/05/25
	TS to arrange a Councillor Surgery for an afternoon serving refreshments
	TS
	Date TBC
	

	25/05-19
	19/05/25
	TS/CM to arrange a clip board for APM asking residents for general feedback
	TS/CM
	Was for APM
	Closed

	25/05-20
	19/05/25
	CM to advise resident of Council decision on lorries.
	CM
	Email sent
	Closed

	25/05-20
	19/05/25
	CM to advise Parish Pump of grant decision and arrange for RFO to make donation payment.
	CM
	Email sent and payment made – thanks received
	Closed

	25/05-C01
	19/05/25
	CM to appoint Aubergine to build the new website including link to MVDC planning.
	CM
	Confirmed
	Ongoing

	25/05-C01
	19/05/25
	CM to advise Contractors who were not successful in tender.
	CM
	Advised
	Closed

	25/05-C02
	19/05/25
	CM to write to RH and RW Cluttons re The Glebe.
	CM
	Letter sent by email 29/5/25
	Closed

	25/05-C02
	19/05/25
	CM to write to tenant farmer re The Glebe.
	CM
	Letter sent by post 29/5/25
	Closed

	25/05-C03
	19/05/25
	TS and CM to look to sell the mower.
	TS/CM
	Ongoing
	

	25/05-C04
	19/05/25
	CM to write to all interview candidates and advise of outcome.
	CM
	Letters sent
	Closed

	25/05-C04
	19/05/25
	CM to make an offer to the proposed new Clerk/ RFO and ascertain the starting date.
	CM
	Letter sent - position declined
	Closed

	25/03-008
	17/03/25
	TS/ Clerk to arrange for hot water system to be installed in Kitchen pavilion if within budget
	TS/CM
	Sanda agenda item 4/6/25
	Closed

	25/03-008
	17/03/25
	TS to provide Clerk with estimates for confidential paper to be prepared for Grasscrete work
	TS/CM
	Sanda agenda item 4/6/25
	Closed

	25/03-008
	17/03/25
	TS/ Clerk to review Pavillion and pitch hire rates and make proposals for 2025/26 season
	TS/CM
	Paper prepared and reviewed at S&A. Further discussions required with clubs
	

	25/03-008
	17/03/25
	Clerk to write to JBMT regarding lease renewal for Millenium Field
	CM
	Requested Infor – 
	

	25/03-010
	17/03/25
	RFO to prepare accounts and all paperwork for Internal Audit and financial year end including AGAR
	LB
	Handover to new locum RFO 29/5/25
	Closed

	25/03-011
	17/03/25
	Clerk/TS to contact Black Horse pub to understand use of land for potential allotments
	TS/CM
	
	

	25/03-012
	17/03/25
	Clerk to arrange meeting with Council - review projects and agree how taking forward with ownership
	CM
	TBD 
	

	25/03-C2
	17/03/25
	Clerk to obtain estimates for playground inspections to align with annual checks by MVDC
	CM
	TBD
	

	25/03-C2
	17/03/25
	Clerk/TS to obtain three contractor estimates for a tree survey for Charlwood and Hookwood and present at future council meeting
	TS/CM
	Sanda agenda item 4/6/25
	Closed
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Meetings, Agendas/Minutes

Charlwood Parish Council Meetings take place every month with the
exception of August and December. Meetings are held either in Charlwood
(at the Pavilion), in Hookwood (at the Memorial Hall) although alternative
locations may be trialed from time to time. Note, minutes from the Planning
meetings are published as an addendum to the following full council
meeting. Future meetings are scheduled as follows:

Latest News

Outlook 2019
9 Unable to start
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 17th March 2025 at time and Venue t.





